
From: Councillor Support
To: Council 2022-2025 (Elected Members); Executive Leadership Team (ELT)
Cc: Chris Henderson
Subject: Municipal Waste
Date: Wednesday, 27 August 2025 04:01:00 p.m.

Kia ora Councillors,
 
Below for your information is a response to a query raised by Cr Barker relating to municipal waste.
 
The graph referred to is the total of waste received at Green Island landfill for disposal.  This includes both DCC controlled waste and waste from commercial sources.
 
We use the term ‘DCC controlled waste’ to refer to waste from DCC activities such as:

Kerbside waste collections
Green Island public transfer station
Rural transfer stations
Screenings and sludge from wastewater treatment plants
Waste collected by Transport, Property, and Parks contractors.
Waste from DCC events

The amount varies year on year but is usually around 35,000 tonnes per year. The remaining approximately 30,000 tonnes are from commercial sources.
 
The term ‘incineration’ was included in the last 10YP Level of Service measure due to the (at the time) proposal to build a waste incinerator near Glenavy in the Waimate District.
 
I hope that explains the differences in the figures?
 
Kā mihi,
 
Chris Henderson
Kaiwhakahaere Hīraurau Para, Hīraurau Taiao
Group Manager Waste and Environmental Solutions            
P  03 477 4000  |  E chris.henderson@dcc.govt.nz
Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz
 

From: Sophie Barker <Sophie.Barker@dcc.govt.nz>
Date: 27 August 2025 at 8:50:00 AM NZST
To: Sandy Graham <Sandy.Graham@dcc.govt.nz>
Subject: Municipal Waste

﻿
Kia Ora Sandy
I would like some clarity please about the figures of municipal waste being used in public.
Is it true that the DCC disposes of just 25,000 municipal tonnes of waste?
How does this relate to the figures we received in a recent report to Infrastructure Committee which indicate 66,000 tonnes of waste (to landfill and incineration)?
Does that mean we’re incinerating 41,000 tonnes of waste?
Clarification on how much we send to landfill annually would be excellent. I know we had projections in the Smooth Hill scope, however I would like to understand the graph from the June report.
Thanks very much
Sophie

 

Ngā mihi
All the best
Sophie
Sophie Barker
Councillor/ Kaikaunihera
Dunedin City Council
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